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This year as in previous years, Our Economic Upliftment Program has been 
proactively working on the Livegoat Initiative. Our last report covered efforts 
undertaken in the months of January and February 2024. Building on previous 
achievements, efforts were expanded to support 13 Independent Centres in the month 
of May 2024. 141 goats were distributed to 47 beneficiaries, with each recipient 
receiving 2 female goats and one male goat. Recipients included widows, orphans and 
disabled individuals.  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Healthy goats 

To ensure healthy goats were provided to the beneficiaries and to enhance the 

probability of a successful run of the program, all goats were dewormed and 

vaccinated against lung infections and severe dermatitis. 

 



 

 
 

 



 

 
 

 



 

 
 

 

Training  

Beneficiaries received some training to ensure their efforts are successful. This 

included: 

 Providing suitable housing/shelter  

 Goat health – this included information on how to deworm the goats and advice 

on when individuals can treat their goats themselves versus when they need 

professional intervention 

 Sustainable breeding  

Appreciation 

Bilal Kenya wishes to thank all those who have contributed towards the Livegoat 

Scheme. We have been able to expand goat farming, enhancing agricultural 

sustainability and nutritional access in several communities. This scheme plays a 

valuable part in the empowerment of women and the fostering of improved 

prosperity for rural communities in Kenya.  
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